

Toronto and East York Community Preservation Panel Meeting Minutes

2018 Report No. 5

Date of meeting: Monday, June 18, 2018

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Location: City Hall, 100 Queen Street West, Toronto, Committee Room #3

Present: Paul Farrelly, Susana Miranda, Pancheta Barnett, Jane Clark, Megan Albinger, Sarah Hill

Regrets: Anita Millar

2018-05-01 Approval of Agenda

- MA moved to approve agenda. Carried.

2018-05-02: Approval of Minutes

- MA moved to approve minutes from May 28, 2018 with change. Carried.

2018-05-03: Reports

5.3.1 Chair's Report:

- Panel review TPB agenda for May 30, 2018. PF will be attending but opting out of Yonge HCD discussion due to conflict of interest.
- Panel discussed submission on new Community Council boundaries and the three options presented. Panel agreed that option B is the best as divisions would match agendas, not population. Panel discussed need for more diverse panels, and that cultural heritage be part of our work. PF will forward feedback.
- Panel discussed recent Shawn Micallef articles in the Toronto Star. PF raised question of what we can do to take action on some of the issues raised.

5.3.2 Secretary's Report:

- SM reported that July 9 meeting is in Council Chambers. SM asked if we should meet after July. JC would still like to meet in September. We can focus on strategic plan. SM suggested September 17. SM moved. PB seconded. Carried. SM suggested October 29 meeting. SM moved. Carried. PB will book rooms.

5.3.3 Social Media Committee:

- JC reported that buttons are \$1.50 each. JC asked for ideas on slogans for the buttons.

2018-05-04: Section Reviews/Vice-Chair Reports

5.4.1 Midtown

- No report

5.4.2 Downtown

a) TOCore:

- PF confirmed that was passed at Council.

5.4.3 West

a) 2280 Dundas Street West:

- JC attended meeting on April 18. Some heritage concerns but not a lot.

b) 20 Jerome:

- JC reported that the 'terracotta house' is being demolished.

c) Community Hub at Queen/Cowan:

- JC reported that the Hub includes some heritage buildings, a library and community centre. JC will keep an eye on this.

5.4.4. East

a) Danforth Planning Study:

- PF reported that he and AM met with HPS. There are quite a few listed properties in the study. We can expect resistance on this.

b) Stanley G. Grizzle:

- PB reported that the unveiling for the Stanley G. Grizzle naming is on June 9, 2018.

2018-05-05: Other Business

a) All-panel identity: JC suggested that we should think about our role/identity going forward, discuss strategic plan

b) JC asked MA if she can help with Twitter now that LM has resigned. MA agreed to help.

Meeting adjourned at 9:06